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8/11/2016
Re: Participation in electronic Shared Care Planning and Secure Communication Tool
Dear Colleague,
[bookmark: _Hlk463511869]I am writing to you to invite you to participate in an exciting Shared Care Planning Tool that is being rolled out on the North Coast, to selected clinicians. 
We would like you to participate.
The Northern NSW Local Health District (LHD) and North Coast Primary Health Network (PHN), with support from eHealth NSW, are rolling out a Shared Care Tool called “Orion” for a 12 month trial across the Richmond and Tweed areas.
Some adult patients with complex care needs will be enrolled on the platform by the patient’s GP and a care plan created.  The care plan contains allergies, conditions, patient goals/actions, services the patient is currently receiving, legal documents (and where they reside) and any assessments completed for the patient. More information on the types of legal documents and assessments is in the attached information pack.
Clinicians will be invited into the patient’s care team and then be able to see the care plan, update it, and communicate securely with each other.
This is something we have been calling for years, and solves many problems that we all experience in delivering quality care and good outcomes to patients with complex care needs that require strong team collaboration.
The trial is GP-led in that GPs nominate what LHD services and private allied health and specialists we would like involved. If you agree to be involved, you will be added to the system. The LHD will provide all training for you and there is no cost to use the system.
This system will be the preferred method of collaboration on the North Coast and will be aligned with policy directions of the Federal Department of Health and NSW Health in regard of caring for patients with complex care needs.
I have attached an information pack to this invitation. 
If you have any questions, you can direct them to the LHD’s project team whose information is in the pamphlet, or by emailing NNSWOrionSCPFeedback@ncahs.health.nsw.gov.au.
Please do consider participating, as it is an exciting initiative for the North Coast. The Project team will be in touch with you soon inviting you to confirm your participation.
Regards,
[bookmark: _GoBack]
GP
Orion project website: http://integratedcare.nnswlhd.health.nsw.gov.au/orion/
Project contact: Tim Marsh Project Lead | 02 6620 0829 |timothy.marsh@ncahs.health.nsw.gov.au
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